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 Dates to Remember 

 
 

  

WEEK B      CALENDAR - TERM 2 

Monday 11th November • GCSE Mock Exams Begin 

•  

Tuesday 12th November • U12 Girls Football County Cup Fixture 12:30pm – 5:30pm; 
NBR (Swindon Academy) 

• Y7 Online Parent/Carer Information Assessment and 

Reporting 5:30pm – 6:15pm 

Wednesday 13th November •  

Thursday 14th November • Y7, 10 & 12 Tutor Review 

• Y8 & Y9 Reports Issued 
Friday 15th November • Children in Need Non Uniform Day 

• Y7, 10 & 12 Tutor Review 

• Y8 & Y9 Reports issued 

• 6th Form Crime Scene to Courtroom Day 9:00am – 3:00pm; 
NBT (S1, S2) 

Monday 18th November   

Tuesday 19th November  

Wednesday 20th November Y12/13 Science Trip 
Y8 Boys Rugby Waterfall Tournament 

Thursday 21st November Y13 Subject Evening 

Friday 22nd November Y 11 Mocks Written Exams end 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

I hope that if you attended the post 16 options evening this week that you found it informative. It was 
great to see so many students and parents there along with a really high number of external students as 
well. If you have any more questions about the process, please do contact the 6th Form team. 
 

I also wanted to share my joy at spending the day with the cast of Macbeth and watching them perform 
at the Merlin Theatre in Frome on Wednesday evening. They were just brilliant and fantastic 
ambassadors for the school 
 

Thank you, Mr Farrer 
 



 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

From: Mr Hainsworth - Assistant Headteacher 
 

Feedback from parents/carers of Y10 & Y11 students 
 

We are in the process of planning the KS4 options evening for January 2025 for the current Y9 and we  
would like to gather some feedback on how we have run the evening for the past two years.  
 

If you have a child in Y10 or Y11 who you attended the options evening with and you would like to offer your 
thoughts, please can you complete this survey: https://forms.office.com/e/cizGY91YNs 

 
 
From: The Careers Team 
 

Live Webinar for Year 11 parents and carers: What are the choices for students after Year 11? 
 

Wednesday 20th November 2024, 6:00pm -7:00pm (via Teams). 
 

Last week, Year 11 students took part in a carousel of talks regarding the choices available to them after GCSEs. 
Now we invite parents and carers of Year 11 students to join us for an opportunity to learn more. 
 

 

 
 

The webinar will explain: 
 

• pathways Year 11 students can choose and what they need to be thinking about  

• where their choices could take them in the future, including the many routes to degree level study, 
apprenticeships and courses at college  

• the key points to bear in mind and explain how to use Careerpilot to find out lots more – so you can 
effectively support your young person in making a positive progression decision 

 

The session will be run by Careers Advisers from the Careerpilot Team based at the University of Bath.  
 

Click here to book your place 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/cizGY91YNs
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/parentcarers-session-what-are-the-choices-for-students-after-y11-tickets-1027889534267?aff=oddtdtcreator
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What’s on the Menu? 
 
Click the link to our Catering page for information on all the different ways our  
students can enjoy healthy and nutritious meals at school: 
 

Catering | St Laurence School (st-laurence.com) 
 

 

From: The ELSA Team 
 

ELSA's are looking to replace some of their well-
used games for student use in the DEN.   
 

The games must be complete with no broken 
pieces and robust enough to withstand daily use. If 
anyone has any games which they would be willing 
to donate - such as Connect 4, Guess Who, 
Kerplunk, Kanoodle, UNO, Deal or no Deal or any 
other popular board games and puzzles, we would 
appreciate them. 
 

Donations can be dropped off at Reception.   
 

Many thanks from the ELSA's. 
 
 

From: The Food Team 
 

The Food Department currently has a 
large quantity of unnamed small plastic 
tubs which have been left  
behind after lessons. Can all tubs be 
name labelled so that they can be 
returned to their owners. 
 

Sadly, any that we can’t return will be 
sent to recycling due to lack of storage 
space for them all.    
 

Many thanks, The Food Team. 
 

From: Mrs Baldwin – Outdoor Education Coordinator 
 

Gold Duke of Edinburgh -  Year 12 students  
The deadline for programme planners is on Monday 11th November.  Completed Planners can be 
returned to S1 or Student Reception. Students have been emailed the relevant information. 

 
Year 7 Farm Trip Feedback 
After another successful year at the farm, we would like feedback regarding your child's experience 
of the trip. Please complete the short questionnaire linked below.  
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=PDGYhH1FF0aVVn0XJ5MMZue-
wT8hfyVFsk6ICu2ZPDxUNFY4TURRMTc4QUpLNDUxVTI3TDU5UzlZVy4u 
 

Thank you in advance for your time. 
 

From: Ms Eyles – Head of Dance 
 

Bath Forum Dance Notice  
 

West Wiltshire Schools Sports Partnership Dance Festival “It’s in the Game” takes place at The Bath 
Forum, St. James Parade, Bath, BA1 1UG on Thursday 13th February 2025.  
 

Tickets can be booked online at bathforum.co.uk or via the box office on 0844 888 9991. A maximum 
of 8 tickets can be booked per transaction.  
 

Tickets go on sale Monday 25th November 2024 at 9:00am. Tickets prices have remained the same as 
last year Adults - £8.50, children, OAPs and concessions - £5.00 (exc. fees). Please book early to avoid 
disappointment as the event has been sold out early in previous years.  
 
 

https://www.st-laurence.com/catering
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=PDGYhH1FF0aVVn0XJ5MMZue-wT8hfyVFsk6ICu2ZPDxUNFY4TURRMTc4QUpLNDUxVTI3TDU5UzlZVy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=PDGYhH1FF0aVVn0XJ5MMZue-wT8hfyVFsk6ICu2ZPDxUNFY4TURRMTc4QUpLNDUxVTI3TDU5UzlZVy4u
http://www.bathforum.co.uk/
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Children in Need non-school uniform day Friday 15th November 
 

 
Students are holding our annual fund raiser in aid of  
Children in Need with a non-school uniform day. 
 

Participating students must adhere with the 6th Form dress 
code: fe5050_f6736ded580f4853a16f357870bfda51.pdf (st-
laurence.com) 
 
A contribution of £1 can be paid through Parent Pay and all 
money raised will be donated to Children in Need. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Connect School Magazine New Issue – Ms Browne and Mr Bruten 

 
The new issue of our student-led school magazine Connect is now 
available online at: Connect Term 1 2024 Perspectives (adobe.com) 
 
This edition is packed with the latest news, events, interviews and 
features  
from our school community and beyond.  
 

Inside you can read about some of our new members of staff, go behind 
the scenes at rehearsals for the school production of Macbeth, find out 
what a group of 6th formers did on the Zanzibar trip and read student 
views on fast fashion, lowering the voting age and St Laurence itself.  
 

We also catch up with two former students who are now finding success, 
one as a doctor and the other as an online comedian and content maker. 
 

The magazine showcases some of the best student writing, photography 
and design at the school. We hope you enjoy it. If you have a story for 
Connect, please email heabro@st-laurence.com or ricbru@st-
laurence.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.st-laurence.com/_files/ugd/fe5050_f6736ded580f4853a16f357870bfda51.pdf
https://www.st-laurence.com/_files/ugd/fe5050_f6736ded580f4853a16f357870bfda51.pdf
https://indd.adobe.com/view/ea6a3e22-22ed-4fd2-a94f-e7ae6cde7a9c
mailto:heabro@st-laurence.com
mailto:ricbru@st-laurence.com
mailto:ricbru@st-laurence.com
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PE Clubs – Term 2 

 
 

Day Club Location Staff Member 
Monday 
 

Trampolining (Invite only) Sports Hall Mrs Voutt 

Tuesday  SLS Leadership Academy 
 
Girls Football 
 
U14 Boys Football (Invite Only) 
 
Hockey 

Gym 
 
Field 
 
Field 
 
Astro 

Mr Carter 
 
Mr Burrows, Mr Restorick, Mr 
Povoas, Mr Gregory, Mr Abrahams 

Mr Woodburn 
 
Mrs Voutt 

Wednesday KS4 Badminton (Week A Only) Sports Hall Mr Woodburn 

Thursday Netball (All Years) 
 
 
KS3 Rugby 
 
Table Tennis (All Years) 

Astro/Courts 
 
 
Field 
 
Gym 

Mr Carter, Miss Rose, Miss 
Bryer, Mr Westley, Mr Povoas 
 
Mr Oaten, Mr Burrows, Mr 
Restorick 
Mr Quantrill 

Friday KS3 Badminton 
 

Sports Hall Mr Oaten 
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Online Safety  
 

Online Parenting Courses - Family Lives  
 

Being a parent has never been easy. There are no manuals for it, and previous generations may not be able to 
provide the insight you're looking for. The family unit is more dispersed than ever, with some families 
existing hundreds of miles from what may be called a 'core unit'. The rapid pace of societal change in the UK rapidly 
outstrips the knowledge of the immediate past. The result is that many parents may find themselves lost in a 
maelstrom of contradictory advice. For adults, time has never been more compacted.  
 

Family Lives has produced a series of online parenting courses, to make this challenge a little easier. If interested 
please follow the link below:  
 

https://www.familylives.org.uk/how-we-can-help/online-parenting-courses 
 
Family Lives offers a confidential and free* helpline service for families in England and Wales (previously known as 
Parentline). They can be contacted on 0808 800 2222 for emotional support, information, advice and guidance on 
any aspect of parenting and family life. Their website is also a rich source of useful support and advice. 
 

(* Free from landlines and most mobiles)  
 
 

            
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkcuq2zAQhp_G3hQbSR4p8kKLljbQdR_A6DKxdWJLri4xefuSJgdKOXCW-n7Nz_CN3vcp6A3VVb9p47tcYsJLiqHkbk_RVVt8DK1TDvhoSIuKngZyIowDb3HTfp0crv6G6T55p5iAQRLKKZBX-oCUA5GSD_BiG-asZ5zKfUf1RCZF7azO5fUlYY41WfxwPuPviuEZvqNq_rb9eLy-_Vf2UbKokQkhJBAuNR3HEYU9cXAXZ6wACYa2XjHCgFICRABjQy8HQoWzgHo0HEfSALm-ma3P-oJz1cn5MPuQ7RLjmnsb-3ptV7WUsudm-Nqwc8POx3H0F7359f6wlvuY5r5eG3Ze4tEd2FkdugXXvWHnGFYfsNt1wlB8mDsba8qY23d_GYPDNLm4aR_Up6skldDEGzZAculWXdNDYm_j1ia0fvcYytP3yKgUMJA2-_I6AZw4JZKztqhfvuCXn98bNvyDb4r9CQAA___Kx8ag
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  Community News 
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